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Senator Fierravanti-Wells asked:  
 
a) Would services in the proposed dental health program be performed by public dentists 

employed by state and territory governments? 
b)  How many are currently employed in the public system? 
 
Answer: 
 
a) Dental services in the public sector are provided by dentists and dental therapists 

employed by state and territory governments. Many jurisdictions also choose, from time to 
time, to engage privately practising dentists to provide services on a fee-for-service basis.  
Under the Commonwealth Dental Health Program design, states and territories could 
make flexible arrangements for service provision to meet public dental service targets.  

 
b) In 2006, according to the Australian Institute of Health and Welfare, there were  
 1,647 dental practitioners in the public sector. [source: unpublished AIHW data] 
 
 


